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THE LINDLEY PARK NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER
www.lindleyparknc.com

WE OWN THE NIGHT 
Lindley Park Participates in National Night Out

(more photos on page 6)
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“LIKE”  
LINDLEY PARK
If you’re a Facebook user, 
join the 1,234 others who 
have “LIKED” the neighbor-
hood page, “Lindley Park—
Greensboro, NC.” It’s a 
quick and easy way to post 
a note, ask a question, 
share photos, and stay 
up-to-date.

LP ITEMS FOR 
SALE
• Lindley Park T-Shirts:  
   $15
• History of LP books:    
   $12
• Bumper Stickers: $3

All items are sold at 
Bestway.

NEIGHBORHOOD 
ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

NEWSLETTER 
ADVERTISING

The Columns is published by the Lindley 
Park Neighborhood Association. More than 
1200 households receive hand -delivered 
copies. Issues are also posted on our 
website. Copies can be picked up at several 
neighborhood businesses. Publishing/
Distribution is February, April, June, August, 
October and December.

Deadline for ads is the 10th day of the 
month prior to publication. Ad cost is $35 
per issue. Ad size is 1/6 of a page or 2 1/2 
inches by 5 inches. The editor of the Col-
umns reserves the right to edit as needed.  

For more information, or to place an ad, 
contact Diane Gackenbach at  
dggack@yahoo.com or 337-7327.

“Thank You “ To Our Advertisers!
The Columns advertisers make it possible for the newsletter to be published, 
distributed to more than 1200 households and available online.   Please 
frequent these establishments and let them know you heard about them in 
The Columns.   Their support is so important and very much appreciated!

Listed on page 12 of the Columns are 
members of the LPNA that made a financial 
contribution to our Association.

Your contributions help sponsor our 
wonderful neighborhood events, such as 
the Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest 
and Holiday Luminaries. For only $15 a 
year, you can help make our neighborhood 
association the best it can be! Please fill in 
the contribution form on the last page of this 
newsletter.

The Columns cost around $585.00 per issue 
to print 1250 copies. We need to support 
those that advertise. A huge thank you goes 
to the folks that deliver the newsletter to 
every door. It is the neighborly involvement 
that makes Lindley Park so great.

Do we have your email address?  If not, we 
need it!  You’ll receive timely neighborhood re-
minders, announcements, and the “Columns” 
newsletter in living color!  

And don’t worry, we only use the email list for 
neighborhood news.  It is not distributed to 
any other groups.  Email us at  
lpnagso@gmail.com to be included.

LINDLEY PARK E-LIST

PLEASE SUPPORT THE LPNA

Need An Extra Copy? 
Lindley Park Columns is available at a number of local businesses.  
Stop by one of these shops and grab a copy.

September 7	 9AM-noon 
Lindley Elementary Farmers Market

September 21 	 9AM-noon 
Big Sweep

September 24 	 7PM 
LPNA General Meeting, Rec Center

September 28	  
Miles for Matthew 
(see page 8 for details)

October 6 	 12-5PM 
Art in the Arboretum 
 
October 12	 4-7PM 
Annual Chili Cook-off

Bestway  - Walker Ave. 
Gene’s Barber Shop – Spring Garden St. 
Lindley Rec Center – Springwood Dr.

Sisters Jewelry & Gifts – Tate St. 
Tate St. Coffee House – Tate St.

UPCOMING EVENTS
LIKEÊUSÊONÊ
FACEBOOK

FREE

POSTÊYOUR
FAVORITEÊITEM
FORÊAÊCHANCEÊ
TOÊWINÊTHATÊ
ITEMÊFORÊ

 




 
For exceptional Service, Knowledge,  

Integrity and Results—please give me a call. 

Patti Eckard, REALTOR® CRS, GRI, SRES 
RE/MAX REALTY CONSULTANTS 
2621 Beechwood St. 
Tel: 339-5927 
Email: Patti.Eckard@gmail.com 
Website: www.PattiEckard.com 

Ideas for the Newsletter 
Do you have an interesting story to tell?  Know something about our neighborhood history? 
Write us about it!  We are always interested in hearing from our neighbors. The Columns 
serves as glue to connect us to one another-- and we want to hear from you!  Please email 
submissions to Jeri Henderson at jerilhenderson811@gmail.com.  The news letter is 
published every-other month, with deadlines on (or about) the 1st of February, April, June, 
August, October, and December.



4     l i n d l e y  pa r k  n e i g h b o r h o o d  a s s o c i at i o n co lu m n s  |  AU G US  T  2013   5    

GENERAL MEETING MINUTES

Minutes - May 28, 2013
Lindley Park Neighborhood Association 
General Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm by Larry Barnes
Larry welcomed everyone for the May General Meeting - and 
let the group know the minutes from the January General Meet-
ing were approved by executive committee and posted in the 
February edition of columns.  
April executive committee minutes - motion by Virginia to ac-
cept and seconded by Frank.  

Treasurer’s Report - Blake Sagar - we spent $530 for the 
Spring Fling (band, grill rental, meat) and have $3,900 in our 
account.  Larry is working on a budget so we can better plan 
for recurring items and events.  

We welcomed Officer Jim Clayton (our community resource 
officer) and Captain Joel Cranford (the Central Division Com-
mander) who discussed how the police department functions 
as a resource for us.  Officer Clayton may be reached at 336-
412-3919 if anyone has questions or need follow up.  He let 
us know of recent car break-ins and reminded us to keep cars 
locked and valuables out of sight. 

Captain Cranford said one of his and his team’s goal is to en-
gage at the neighborhood level, drive crimes stats down and 
head off problems.  He agreed there are no noticeable crime 
trends in our area other than car larceny - especially around 
the UNCG area.  He let us know that if we have an issue and 
aren’t sure who in the city to contact - we can start with the po-
lice and they will help reach out to the correct city department.  
 
Please keep passing on information - it is helpful to the police 
in identifying trends before they become bigger problems.  
When in doubt - call - and if you’re not sure if you have an emer-
gency or not - call 911.   

We appreciate their answering specific questions and look 
forward to working with them to keep Lindley Park safe!

New Business - Sue Sassman and Jocelyn Moon spoke about 
the Summer Solstice on Saturday, June 22nd in the Arboretum
Old Business - in the April executive committee meeting, we 
discussed communication and created an ad hoc committee to 
make a recommendation for consistent communication on our 
email list-serve, facebook page, and website.   

Email List-serve is for Chair use only and will be used for 
general neighborhood communication and immediate need 
situations  

Facebook is open to anyone to post - official Lindley Park 
posts will be directed by the Chair and show up as Lindley 
Park

Lindley Park Website shows a feed from our facebook page 
and will include a regular article taken from the most recent 
Columns edition.  We will also continue posting a link to our 
Columns newsletter

Column Repair - we have received two grants for $6,000 and 
$12,000 to repair our columns.  The plan is for work to begin 
in July

Duke Energy - there were 4 resolutions before City Council and 
the ordinance will probably pass.  

Yard Sale - we made $250 for the column repair fund (to 
supplement the grants)

Committee Reports
Zoning - Bill Schneider - no new report 

Public Works - Virginia Driscoll - recommended that Steve 
Drew, the head of Water Resources, speak at the fall General 
Meeting.  If anyone has a suggestion, please email Virginia.  

Social Committee - Josh Sherrick - Spring Fling was awe 
some!  Thanks to everyone who helped make it a success.  
We’ve begun the Fall Fest/Chili Cook-off planning
 
Parks & Rec - Barry Goldman - in an effort to dry up a wet 
area in the corner of Willowbrook and Springwood, 12 trees 
were planted, 6 cypress and 6 river birch. 
  
During the parks & rec report, Bill Eckard recommended we 
honor long time residents Bud and Virginia Nash with a bench 
near Sherwood and Willowbrook and asked for a donation of 
$750 from LPNA to help pay the $1,500 cost.  Other deserv-
ing long time residents were brought up and we will consider 
putting together an ad hoc committee to gather information 
and make a recommendation.  

Public Safety - Steven Way - again, a reminder that if there 
is a time you think you should report something to the police - 
please call it in!

Ways & Means - Frank Brooks - no new report

Environmental - Elizabeth Link - no new report

District Reports - no new reports

Newsletter - Jeri Henderson / Diane Gackenbach - it was sug-
gested to have someone write an article about the columns to 
continue to drive fundraising (communicate the goal perhaps)

The meeting was adjourned at 8:42pm.  

It has been a long hot summer - not really 
(mostly cooler temperatures and above aver-
age rain totals).  The Dog-Days have finally 
arrived though and with it 90 degree temps 
with matching humidity.  This time of year 
always has me looking forward to the turning 
of the leaves and the crisp cool nights of fall.  
Its also a great time to enjoy walks through 
the neighborhood and those impromptu 
conversations with those you don’t get to see 
very often.

The LPNA has had a very successful year 
thus far.  We are just about to begin on the re-
construction of the columns on Spring Garden 
St., we’ve had trees planted in the park and 
we had a great Spring Fling and National 
Night Out celebrating the cohesiveness of our 
great neighborhood.  I want to thanks those 
on the Exec. Board that have worked in the 
background to make all of those the success 
they’ve been.

With fall, we look forward to our Chili Cook-off 
in October.  This is one of my favorite get-
togethers we have as an Association.  It is the 
largest gathering of people with lots of good 
conversation.  There is great chili to sample 
and the weather is generally awesome.  We 
bring fire pits and stick around long after 
dark.  Even with the large crowds though, I 
know there is many that live in the neighbor-
hood that do not attend the social events.  I 
would extend a special invitation to you to 
come and enjoy the chili this year - and while 
you are at it, introduce yourself to someone 
you don’t know.  I guarantee you will have at 
least one thing in common - you both live in a 
very special neighborhood.

“Respect Our Trees” Signs 
Available for $10 (cash) from Pete Schroth. 
Pick up at 2607 Beechwood Street.

(Behind Credit Union at corner of W. Friendly Ave. & Westover Terrace ext.)
Visit our website  www.DrChristineHunt.com  for stem cell success stories

1607-B West Friendly Ave. • Greensboro • 279-1003

of Greensboro, LLC
University Animal Hospital

CHRISTINE E. HUNT, DVM • CATHERINE M. MARKIJOHN, DVM

Cutting Edge Regenerative Medicine Now Available

Dr. Christine Hunt and Honey 

Degenerative arthritis and other 
inflammatory diseases of the 
dog and cat can now be treated 
with adipose derived stem cells. 
 
Dr. Christine Hunt offers same 
day harvest, activation and 
intra-articular injections of your 
pet’s own stem cells using FDA 
approved technology with state 
of the art in-house equipment.

Currently over 90% of the pets 
receiving this new Regenerative 
Adult Stem Cell Therapy have 
shown relief from the chronic 
pain associated with arthritis. 
 
Please call to see if your pet 
can qualify for treatment and 
to hear more information about 
this novel therapy which can 
rejuvenate your aging pet.

FROM THE CHAIR

Worship with us
Sundays at 11 a.m.

Gathering to worship ...
      Departing to serve.

Lindley Park Baptist Church

BIG SWEEP
Each fall, Greensboro Beautiful volunteers 
clean litter from our community’s lakes, 
creeks and streams as part of the NC Big 
Sweep Waterway Litter Pickup. Volunteers 
from scout troops, community organizations, 
churches, schools, businesses, and families 
take part in the cleanup, showing our com-
munity’s concern for cleaner waterways. 

This year’s Big Sweep will be held  
September 21 from 9AM-noon.  
 
For more information, please visit:  
http://tinyurl.com/greensborobigsweep
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Screen Printing
Graphic Design

Promotional Items

336.543-3737
LuckyDogPawprints.com

Home of fitness gear

BreakingParallels.com

This new Columns section will include 
recipes that are as the title indicates 
(good, cheap and fast) and are favorites 

at our house.  
Hope you try 
them and enjoy 
as much as we 
do! 

Easy Key Lime 
Pie
When we lived in 
Florida, we had 
a huge key lime 

tree and made key lime pie regularly.  
This recipe tastes surprisingly similar to 
the real thing and is perfect for hot sum-
mer days or anytime you need a taste of 
summer. 
 

(Contributed by Jeri Henderson)

Serves 6 

1-14oz can sweetened condensed milk
1-6oz can frozen limeade (not thawed)
1 cup heavy cream
1-6oz graham cracker piecrust
Zest of 1 lime 

Place the condensed milk, frozen lime-
ade concentrate and cream in the bowl 
of an electric mixer fitted with the whisk 
attachment. 

Beat until fluffy and soft peaks form. 

Pour the filling into the piecrust and 
smooth the top.
Refrigerate until chilled and loosely set 
(at least 4 hours and up to overnight). 

Top the pie with the zest before serving.

GOOD, CHEAP, FAST

	
   WALLFLOWERS	
  BY	
  MICHAEL	
  
Wallpaper	
  Removal,	
  Installation	
  &	
  Repairs	
  

Free	
  Estimates	
  *	
  No	
  Minimum	
  charge	
  *	
  No	
  Jobs	
  too	
  Small	
  

25	
  yrs.	
  Experience	
  *	
  References	
  on	
  Request	
  

Michael	
  Dowdall,	
  Sole	
  Proprietor,	
  Lindley	
  Park	
  Resident	
  

336-­‐856-­‐9986,	
  mdowdall@triad.rr.com	
  

ART IN THE ARBORETUM
Don’t miss this juried art and fine craft exhibit 
and sale on October 6 noon-5pm in the out-
door gallery of the Greensboro Arboretum. 
Artists from throughout the region gather to 
exhibit their hand-crafted offerings along the 
garden's paved walkways. Live entertainment 
on 3 stages, art activities kids, Art Bark for 
dogs, 2 food courts, and more -- all to make 
this a wonderful afternoon outing for all ages. 
Admission is FREE! 

For artist guidelines and application, please 
visit: http://tinyurl.com/ArtArbor

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT

2 MONTHS $50
Greensboro/Summerfield

336.852.9552

FIND A CLASS NEAR YOU
jazzercise.com | (800)FIT-IS-IT

Unlimited
Classes!

No joining fee required. Limit one per person. Valid for new 
customers only. Other restrictions may apply. Expires 6/30/13

“Jazzercise got me 
back in my dress size! 
It fuels my mind and 
spirit while toning every
inch of my body.”

Exp. 10/31/13

 
Danny’s Tire & Automotive Center 

Your Lindley Park neighbor since 1988 
Family Owned & Operated 
Come meet your neighbor! 

See our ad in the Real Yellow Pages 

Mention this Ad: 
Receive $5.00 off NC State Inspection 

1112 Park Terrace    336-292-1226 
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


























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Calling All Lindley Elementary Alumni! Join us 
on Sept. 29 to mark the 85th anniversary of 
Lindley! Take a tour of the school, mingle with 
fellow alumni/former teachers, share your 
memories, and more. 

The celebration will be held from 1-4 pm and 
light refreshments will be served. Bring your 
family and spread the word other alumni. 
Questions or want to help? Contact Mary 
Herbenick at mary.herbenick@gmail.com

NEWS FROM LINDLEY ELEMENTARY

This annual event gives Lindley Park 
neighbors a chance to be together, enjoy 
great food and music and celebrate warmer 
weather in our beautiful park.  Rain almost 
put a damper on the festivities but fortunate-
ly, skies were merely overcast which helped 
keep it cool.

Spring Fling 2013 was a great success, 
thanks to Josh and the social committee and 
numerous volunteers who made it happen.  
Special thanks go to grillmeisters Blake and 
Kristin Sagar for keeping everyone full of 
burgers and dogs and also to the band Easy 
Greens for entertaining us with great tunes.

Remember, your donations to LPNA help 
make this and other events throughout the 
year possible. Thank you, LPNA contributors 
and our neighbors, since people are what 
make Lindley Park a wonderful place to live!
 

SPRING FLING 2013

Sundays at 10:30am
1825 Spring Garden St

(behind The Blind Tiger)
hopechapelgreensboro.org

LINDLEY ELEMENTARY HOMECOMING

Wow - school is back in session August 26th.  
Parents, teachers, children look forward to 
another exciting school year.  Please be extra 
aware of the additional foot traffic around 
Lindley!  

Lindley Summer Farmer's Market will be open 
Saturday, September 7th from 9-12. The 
Farmer's Market is a great way to support 
our local artisans and pick up a few goodies 
- baked items have been popular this summer 
along with veggies from the garden. Buy Lo-
cal - and this is about as local as it gets. This 
will be our last market of the year.   

We appreciate the support of our neighbors 
and believe that strong neighborhood schools 
= strong neighborhoods = strong neighbor-
hood schools.  If you’re looking for ways to 
support and connect with Lindley Elementary, 
here are a few ways:
•	 Link your Harris Teeter VIC card - VIC   

2872 - you can do this at the store or 
online: http://tinyurl.com/LPEHar-
risTeeter

•	 Collect Box Tops for Lindley. You may 
turn them into the office or give them to 
a Lindley family. These box tops become 
real money to help programs at Lindley.  

Looking for something a little more strenu-
ous?  We will be participating in International 
Walk to School Day on Wednesday, October 
9th and if you live on a walking route - step 
out and wave to the kids around 7:30 as they 
head to school.  Many of you have supported 
Lindley students for the annual Fun Run - this 
year it is Wednesday, October 16th.  Donate 
& come cheer on the runners!  We are happy 
to partner again this year with Kiosco and 
Chick Fil A and invite you to join us - Septem-
ber 11th and October 9th at Kiosco and Oc-
tober 3rd for Spirit Night at Chick Fil A.  They 
donate a portion of the receipts to Lindley! 
 

Please join us for the fifth annual Miles for 
Matthew on September 28th, as we continue 
to make strides to end Duchenne muscular 
dystrophy and honor our neighbor, Matthew 
Greiner, age 7.  Kids dash begins at 8:00 
am and 5K and 10K runs begin at 8:30 and 
8:35 am.  Babysitting is available for $5 per 
family courtesy of Girl Scout Troop 40323.   
There will be entertainment galore and great 
prizes via silent auction, raffle and for our 

age bracket winners and top fundraisers, in-
cluding a Disney Race weekend vacation.  All 
proceeds will go to Parent Project Muscular 
Dystrophy and into research.  Please visit 
www.parentprojectmd.org/milesformat-
thew to register, sponsor a runner and view 
the race courses.  

If you are interested in volunteering the 
morning of the event, please contact Allison 
Greiner at 202-1593.

 

MILES FOR MATTHEW
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MARK YOUR CALENDAR: CHILI COOK-OFF OCT 12

Autumn leaves, cool weather, the Chili Cook-
off…already? The Annual Lindley Park Chili 
Cook-off may seem a long way off but it will 
be here before you know it. Mark your calen-
dar for October 12, 4 -7PM.   
 
With live music from the UNCG Old Time 
Ensemble, socializing, and of course, chili 
prepared by our talented Lindley Park neigh-
bors!   

Participating chefs will prepare chili in one of 
three categories-- traditional, non-traditional 
and vegetarian.  Winners will receive prizes, 
and of course, neighborhood bragging rights.  
Last year we had over 20 delicious entries! 
 

Register your chili online at  
www.lindleyparknc.com/chili-cook-off 

Not much of a cook?  That’s OK, we still need 
folks to bring the fixin’s, such as:  cornbread, 
shredded cheese, sour cream, hot sauce, or 
any other fixin’ of your choice! 
 

We’ll also need something sweet to go with 
the spicy, so don’t forget to bring a dessert, 
too! 
 
Bowls, napkins, cups, and utensils will be 
provided, but in an effort to reduce waste, 
please consider bringing your own bowl 
(BYOB), and spoon! 

     Tu Much Styles 

                Beauty 
 

 

  2414 Spring Garden St 

292‐1898 
OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 

Walk‐Ins Welcome 
SUN‐MON apts. 12p‐6p 

Tues‐Fri 8am‐8pm 
Sat. 8am‐7pm 

Total Hair care for 
Men, Women, and 

Children. 

Nails, Waxing, and Facials 

Weds‐$40 Perms and Relaxers  

FIRST MORAVIAN 
CHURCH OFFERS A 
NEIGHBORLY WELCOME
No doubt you’ve seen the traffic jams on 
South Elam during the first weekend in 
December, and noticed folks in 18th century 
costume scurrying around the campus of 
First Moravian Church.   Chances are good 
that you have attended their Candle Tea, held 
that weekend for the last 50 years to dem-
onstrate long-standing Moravian Christmas 
customs and preparations.  (Surely you’ve 
bought a chicken pie or some apple dump-
lings!?)   Maybe you are among the many 
neighbors who attend one of three candle-
light Lovefeast services each Christmas Eve.  
Or perhaps you’ve been awakened by the 
church’s brass band greeting the sunrise on 
Easter morning. 

What you may not know about First Moravian 
Church, which straddles the Lindley Park and 
Sunset Hills neighborhood, is that it is part 
of a worldwide Protestant denomination that 
traces its roots back before Luther’s reforma-
tion to the followers of a Czech priest, John 
Hus, who was martyred in 1415. 

The Moravian Church is a mainline Protestant 
denomination that encompasses a wide 
range of viewpoints – as reflected in its 
motto:  “In essentials unity; in non-essentials 
liberty; in all things love.” 
	
While there are many Moravian churches in 
Winston-Salem, First Moravian, which cel-
ebrates its 105th anniversary on October 6,  
2013, is the first and only one in Greensboro.  
The congregation moved from its original 
location on Lee Street to its present spot at 
304 South Elam in 1937.
	
Since that time it has maintained and 
increased an active presence that includes 
classes for all ages at 10:00 a.m., followed 
by an 11:00 a.m. worship service every 

Sunday.  Fellowship and service opportunities 
abound during the week, including regular 
Wednesday night suppers, elementary, 
middle and senior high youth programs, 
monthly men’s and women’s fellowship meet-
ings, monthly “Prime Timers” outings for 
those fortunate enough to be in AARP age 
range, choir and handbell rehearsals, and 
more.  Members collect food for the Servant 
Center, cook and serve dinner at the Greens-
boro Urban Ministry night shelter, deliver 
Mobile Meals, and support a slew of other 
local and foreign outreach programs such 
as Pathways, Stop Hunger Now, the Heifer 
project and many others.  (The current goal is 
to buy a motor scooter for a pastor who has 
to cover a lot of ground in Tanzania!)
	
Two items recently added to the church 
calendar offer a special welcome to neighbor-
hood friends and families:
 
On the last Saturday of most months,  chil-
dren ages 3 – 12 are welcome to attend an 
evening of fun programs at the church from 
6:00 to  9:00 p.m.– while their parents enjoy 
a FREE Parents’ Night Out.  Call text, or email 
Julie at 336-932-0576  / jules27320@yahoo.
com for details and reservations.

And on the third Sunday of each month, any-
one interested in an informal, participatory 
worship experience is invited to the church’s 
fellowship hall at 9:00 a.m. for coffee and a 
breakfast snack, some lively, casual music, 
and a discussion (rather than a sermon) 
based on the day’s Scripture readings.  This 
new service, which is called Worship As You 
Are, welcomes all ages and extends the 
church’s vision statement:  United in Christ, 
Reaching out in love, Changing lives.
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Lindley Park Neighborhood Association Supporters, 2013
With neighbor support, the association is able to sponsor the annual Easter Egg Hunt, Spring Fling, Fall Fest, and Holiday Luminaries.  

Your contributions also helped launch our Lindley Park Web site.

2013 LPNA CONTRIBUTION FORM
Now’s a good time to make a contribution to your neighborhood association. Please fill out the form and mail it with your check to the 
address listed below (or bring it to a monthly meeting). If you’d like to be involved with any of the committees, or activities, please check your 
preference. 

Name(s):	    				    Address:									      

Email:	    	  Home Phone:											         

PLEASE CHECK YOUR INTEREST(s):

o Environmental Issues    oFUN-raising   oPark Preservation    oWebsite    oPublicSafety/Public Words (speeding, burglary, sidewalks, 

etc) Zoning Issues    oNeighborhood Long-Range Plan    oSocial Activities (spring, fall events & Christmas Luminaries)

oNewsletter Volunteer — help distribute in your area      $$ household contribution enclosed ($15 suggested) $_________ Date:__________

Please make checks payable to LPNA and mail to: LPNA c/o Blake Sagar, 2621 Springwood Drive, Greensboro, NC 27403

Larry & Charlotte Barnes
Anne & Jerry Baumgartner
Margaret Gertrude Beal
Joy Becher
Claudia Cabello
Allan Calaro
Charles Cameron &  
     Elizabeth Riggs
Steve Cauthen
Jim & Sylvia Chandler
Thea & Anthony DeLoreto
Sheila Duell & Robert Bellomy

Rita Eberle
Bill & Patti Eckard
Steven & Joyce Eury
Virginia Gaylor & Joseph Barvir
Mrs. Porter S. Gibson
Philip & Dana Gorham
Rob & Karen Grier
Durante & Kathy Griffin
Maria & John Hayes
Randall & Jeri Henderson
Bobbie Higdon
Tony Horney & John Neal

Christopher Hutts
Russell Ingram &  
     Becky Gayler
Jay Lennartson & Max Armfield
Parker Lynch
Shawn & Stephanie McGovern
JP & Palmer McIntyre
Dianne McKenna & Steve Elliot
Clyde & Evelyn Mitchell
Mary Ann & David Murray
Ellen Muratori
John & Kathy Newsom

Bob & Phyllis Postma
John & Patti Raxter
Blake & Kristin Sagar
Bill & Michelle Schneider
Lauren Smith & John Kelly
Moreland Smith &  
     Carolyn Shankle
Norman & Carolyn Smith
Stacy Smith & Frank Workman
Steve & Diane Trull
Steven & Susan Way
Jeff & Rachel Winstead


